



VILLAGE OF OLD BENNINGTON 

PLANNING COMMISSION
MINUTES
FOR

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 14th, 2020
Members present:

Robert Bullington, Chair; Suzanne Buchsbaum; Nancy Coseo; Galen Jones; Mary Pat Mazzola
Members absent:

None
Community Members present:  

Anne Slattery, Michael Baker, Nancy Steinberg, Richard Steinberg, Andrew Buchsbaum, Lucy Baldwin
The Planning Commission meeting was held via Zoom Conference.
The Village of Old Bennington Planning Commission was called to order by Chair Bullington at 7:02 PM. 
Chair Bullington explained a procedural change that would occur in this meeting.  The Commission would review the Slattery application and the Steinberg application.  Member Suzanne Buchsbaum would recuse herself from the deliberative session and vote on the Steinberg application, as her husband is the architect on the Steinberg application.

Galen Jones motioned to approve the minutes from the June 17th special meeting. Suzanne Buchsbaum seconded the motion; all in favor, unanimous.
The Commission opened the Slattery hearing for an open and covered porch on the West side (back) of house.  Michael Baker reviewed the goals of his client to open a room that was not currently being used, optimally staying within the existing footprint.  The open porch with roof and paneling would allow privacy and take advantage of the views to the north, west and south.
Questions and discussion followed, primarily focused on the alternative of utilizing a rail system instead of 3’ solid panels.  Specifics included:

· A rail system that could better reflect the historic house design and be more consistent with other Village open-air porches.
· Whether a rail system, along with potential plants and existing shrubbery could provide the desired privacy and noise reduction.
· Open and covered porches vs enclosed porches in the Village.
Ms. Slattery stated she believes the current plans submitted by Mr. Baker best reflect her desires for privacy, noise reduction, and view optimization while honoring the aesthetic of the house and neighborhood.

Ms Slattery and Mr. Baker left the meeting at 7:45PM
The Commission opened the Steinberg hearing at 7:46PM. Andrew Buchsbaum presented the scope of the project, deck details and drawings that had been previously submitted.  The drawings indicate a low impact plan to provide a level, more functional use of the back yard. The deck will be mahogany that will age to match the existing stairs.  Though a railing is not required by code, a 36” railing will be installed.  Mr. Buchsbaum stated the architectural impact is minimal, with no visibility from the street and minimal visibility from neighbors.  Neighbors Ned Dewey and Lucy Baldwin gave their approval for the deck.  Mr. Buchsbaum and Chair Bullington discussed the need for a variance for the lot coverage and setback standards per the Village Bylaws.  Mr. Buchsbaum and the Steinbergs know that an approval from the Village Zoning Board of Adjustment will be necessary.
Mary Pat Mazzola motioned to go into deliberative session for the Slattery application at 8:05PM. Suzanne Buchsbaum seconded the motion; all in favor, unanimous.

Mary Pat Mazzola motioned to come out of deliberative session at 8:25PM. Galen Jones seconded the motion; all in favor, unanimous.
Suzanne Buchsbaum motioned to approve the application for the open and covered porch subject to the following conditions.  Galen Jones seconded the motion; all in favor, unanimous.

1. The solid rail of panels shall be replaced by a rail system with spindles and a top and bottom rail.

2. Any new rail system plan will be reviewed by the Planning Commission Chair and Vice Chair prior to final approval.
Suzanne Buchsbaum left the meeting at 8:35PM.

Mary Pat Mazzola motioned to go into deliberative session for the Steinberg application at 8:35PM. Galen Jones seconded the motion; all in favor, unanimous.

Mary Pat Mazzola motioned to come out of deliberative session at 8:45PM. Galen Jones seconded the motion; all in favor, unanimous.

Mary Pat Mazzola motioned to approve the Steinberg application with the condition they obtain the necessary variances from the Zoning Board. Galen Jones seconded the motion; all in favor, unanimous.
Galen Jones motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:55PM. Mary Pat Mazzola seconded the motion; all in favor, unanimous.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Coseo

Acting Secretary
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